
K C Metro Blue Knights (KS1) 

Law Enforcement Motorcycle Club 

April 17, 2017 

13 members present and one new member in attendance.   

Meeting called to order by President Tim Hicks 

Tim announced that he retired from the Jackson County Sheriff’s Department as of April 15th.  He also 

wanted to remind the group when setting up the meetings to make sure that a separate room was 

needed for the meetings for privacy. 

Upcoming events:  Law Enforcement Memorial ride is Saturday May 6th.  Plans are to meet at the Perkins 

Restaurant at 350 HWY and 291 N at 6:00a.m. for breakfast with Kick stands up at 7:00 a.m.  Dress 

uniform required.   

Glenn Harmon reported that we have a ride on April 22 to Jamesport.  Rain or shine, ride or cage it, your 

choice.  Email to follow with details.  He thanked those that came to the March ride.  It was raining so all 

that attended drove.  There were 7 in attendance. 

Glenn Harmon, Quartermaster reported that he had a couple of shirts sold and they were mailed off.  He 

will be taking inventory up to the Spring Conference.  Afterwards new order will be placed to replenish 

inventory. 

Richard Weidemeyer, Treasurer reported that we have money in our account and have received 

Conference registration as well.  St Joe X was able to purchase a shot gun for the raffle at Conference.  It 

will be separate from the other raffle items.  Richard reported that there are some rooms left at the host 

hotel.  If you have items for the conference raffle, bring to next meeting and Richard will take up to the 

Conference. 

Richard Weidemeyer ,  also reported that the City Union Mission is the same weekend as the Spring 

Conference.  He is going to a meeting to find out more information.  Those that don’t plan on attending 

the conference can help out at the mission.  The ride will start at the mission and will end at Worth 

Harley - Davidson. 

President Tim,  introduced new returning member Bob Knudson and also member Lloyd Bermond for 

those that hadn’t met him before. 

Bill Evan, Vice President had nothing to report, but was asking about notification for rides on the web 

page.  If anyone wants to add a ride, please let the president know so that we can get it posted on the 

web page. 

Mark Adams, Road Captain had nothing to report.   Did the 50/50 drawing with $14.00 going to the Club 

and the winner Stan Rogers donating the other $14.00 back to the Club as well. 



Stan Rogers, Safety Officer reported that the current Alcohol standards in fuel is still in question.  Be 

sure to watch what you get.   

Richard Weidemeyer wanted to let everyone know that the motorcycle on the Web site is sold.  He also 

said that Harold Reed has an 06 Gold Wing for sale. 

There was discussion about the calendar on the web site and setting up a group email short cut was 

requested. 

Seeing no other business the meeting was adjourned by President Tim Hicks 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Laura Harmon in the absents of Richard Gooch, Secretary. 

 

 


